
 
 

Through this pandemic, unfortunately, we have stopped 
meetings on both Wednesday and Saturday due to the 
importance of social distancing. This Covid-19 has led 
everyone to feel stress as the virus is spreading widely. In 
the UK there has been 153,000 confirmed cases and 
20,732 deaths due to the underlying corona virus that has 
spread worldwide. This has led the group members to 
have to stay inside more often and only leave the house 
when required. To make our group members feel 
unforgotten, volunteers and group leaders have been 
asked to call in to check up on the members on a regular 
basis to make sure they are okay and doing well. For 
some members leaving the house was a struggle due to 
the condition i.e diabetes or because of old age. We hope 
the members keep healthy and still do exercise activities 
for their wellbeing.  

The meetings have closed since the 18th March 2020 
where group members were previously warned that 
the weekly meetups may be delayed for a few 
weeks. The group leaders have not discussed 
running any meetings for the next following weeks 
until this lockdown is established that it has been 
broken. Sonal, the group representative believes the 
members safety and health plays a vital role into 
when the meetings will be available again but as for 
now, they will remain closed.  

 

For some members, the unavailability of the meetings has 
had a large impact on their lives as some members tend 
to stay inside alone without socializing or interacting with 
others. From their faces and words mentioned in the 
meetings, some feel distraught when meetings are 
cancelled for various reasons. In the regular check-ups, 
the volunteer advises the person to wash their hands and 
keep good hygiene to reduce the spread of the virus. 
Furthermore, corona virus can cause more severe 
symptoms in people with diabetes and people of old age 
so we show loads of concern for our members that tick 
the criteria. This can cause stress and discomfort if a 
person has a mild cough but we can only do so much and 
advise them to stay clear of people with symptoms as 
well as people in general because they have a high risk 
level. On the other hand, we repeatedly assure them that 
they should not panic and remain calm. 

One of our group members, Malukchand Seth, turned 
96 years old on 23rd April 2020. Diabetes Self Help 
Group is wishing him a very happy 96th birthday while 
he keeps safe and respects the guidelines of the 
government of social distancing.  

Together we can empower each other  
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